
Newham BID is in year three of its second five-year term which 
started on 1st September 2018 following a strong mandate from 
businesses during a ballot; 86% of those who voted supported the 
BID’s renewal.

Thank you to all businesses in Newham for their continued  
support and optimism during the last two challenging years.  
A warm welcome to new businesses who have chosen to relocate  
to Newham and be part of our valuable business community.

Newham News

Some of our BID activities during  
the last 12 months:

Thank you in difficult times

Newham BID is a business-led initiative to improve the trading environment of businesses and 
social enterprises within Newham & The Port of Truro. A committee of volunteers drawn from the 
organisations that pay the levy meet regularly to oversee the delivery of the business plan which 
identifies how the funds are spent in line with business priorities under four key themes. 
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1. Enhancing the Environment 

2. Place and Business Promotion 

4. Creating Connections

3. Safety and Security

•	 Maintaining signage across Newham and keeping slats updated  
as businesses change.

•	 Keeping Newham tidy through our maintenance contract with 
Truro City Council and by working with Cornwall Council and  
their contractors, Biffa.

•	 Organising a litter pick in association with Truro BID with Newham 
businesses volunteering their staff time. 

•	 Landscaping the area at the entrance to Newham, providing a 
more attractive entrance to the estate. 

•	 Supporting businesses throughout the pandemic – Newham BID 
has provided free sanitiser and regular updates on grants available 
alongside other support and advice.

•	 Representing the interests of businesses including solving issues 
around poor drainage, pot-holes and anti-social behaviour. During 
2021/22 the flooding issues along Newham Road have been resolved 
through liaison with Cormac and South West Water and Newham 
BID worked closely and sensitively with the statutory agencies to 
handle fly-tipping and tent encampments. During January 2022, 
Newham BID liaised between levy payers, Western Power and their 
contractors to mitigate the impacts of the power outages.

•	 Keeping a high profile for Newham and its businesses through PR 
and Marketing activities including website and videos. To see our 
West Briton features, go to: www.newhamtruro.co.uk/news 

•	 Helping to detect and deter crime through the maintenance of 
CCTV cameras (32 in total) including 3 ANPR (vehicle recognition 
cameras) and 3 infrared zoom lens cameras to provide facial 
recognition in poor lighting. The CCTV software has been 
upgraded in February 2022 to improve functionality together  
with a new agreement to ensure footage can be downloaded 
within 48 hours.

•	 Providing additional security and peace of mind through Kestrel 
Security Guards, patrolling Newham more frequently since the 
pandemic. Businesses who need Kestrel urgently should call their 
24-hour control room on 02380 666760 and quote the Newham 
site reference number of CM505.

•	 Representing Newham on the Truro Towns Fund Board overseeing 
the City’s £23.6million award to deliver transformational projects 
across Truro including safer and more connected walkways 
and cycle paths and a bridge across the river from Newham to 
Boscawen Park, the site of a proposed Sport and Recreation Hub. 
Further details can be viewed at www.trurotownfund.com. 

•	 Hosted visit by Cherilyn Mackrory MP to Newham in Summer 2021. 
Cherilyn met a number of business owners to hear about their 
business successes, issues and challenges. The need for the road 
to be widened between Gas Hill and Lighterage Hill was also raised 
and subsequently, Cornwall Council is revising the feasibility study 
with a view to this being considered alongside access proposals as 
part of the Truro Town Deal. 

•	 Publishing a new edition of the pocket-sized map/directory  
listing every business on Newham, distributed across Newham  
in October 2021.
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 6Come and join the friendly team at 
Alexandras Community Care

Westcountry & Alexandras

Join the friendly team at Newham based care firm
»»A home care company is looking for new faces to join their friendly team.
Alexandras Community Care & Westcountry home Care provides help and support to people across Cornwall with a range of different needs.

The company, which has a team based in Riverside house, heron Way, Newham, can provide expert training to anyone thinking of choosing a career in the care industry.
each induction programme is tailored to suit individual needs, whether you’re a student, parent or mature worker.Applicants looking to further their career or just starting out will be well supported in a role which often “helps to make an elderly person’s day”.

Anyone applying should be able to drive and have their own vehicle.To find out more, call 01726 883763 or visit westcountrycare.co.uk

Gym is ready to help you get in shape for 2022
»»Want to boost your fitness this year? the team at Stringer’s will put you through your paces.
Up to 35 different classes per week are now available at the gym in Heron Way, newham, with plans to add even more sessions in the next few weeks.Fitness instructors are also on hand to offer a tailor-made programme to suit individual goals, from absolute beginners to trained athletes.Owner Ian Stringer said: “Whatever your reasons to train, we can advise and support you along your journey.“We offer a relaxed and friendly atmosphere to exercise in. Whether you’re are a total beginner, regular gym user or a trained athlete, you’ll be welcome.”

See stringersgym.com

 6Come and get fit for 2022 at Stringer’s Gym
Stringer’s

to be in. It’s really chilled out and 
you get that sense that people are 
working here because they love what 
they do.”

Alanna went on to describe the 
company’s approach to mental 

health, as well as flexible and family-
friendly working practices.“We make sure we do everything 

in a very holistic way,” she said. “It 
means that you get the best out of 
employees.”

Founded in 2007, RouteNote sup-
ports music artists to distribute their 
work digitally to more than 50 plat-
forms worldwide, including Spotify, 
Apple Music, Amazon and Deezer.During the pandemic, its cus-

tomer base grew by more than 50% 
across 193 countries worldwide. In 
April 2021, the company – which 
recently won two Tech South West 
awards – opened an office in South 
Korea to meet growing demand for 
its services.

Despite its global success, 
RouteNote is proud of its Cornish 
roots and its Newham HQ.The company has recently intro-

duced a hybrid working model, with 
employees working three days a 
week in the office and two days at 
home.

CEO Steve Finch said it was 
rewarding to see business develop-
ing and thriving.“We’ve been able to double our 

team, many of whom started work-
ing for us remotely and now we’re 
welcoming them to our base in 
Truro,” he said.Steve said that as well as looking 

after employees, the firm had 
invested heavily in keeping custom-
ers happy, delivering more products, 
including a service that support art-
ists to collect more royalties from 
their music.

He said: “We’re looking forward to 
more growth over the coming years.”See routenote.com

Music company stays in tune with 
its staff amid worldwide success

a glObAl music distribution company is striking a chord with talented creatives look-
ing for a great place to work.The number of staff at RouteNote, 

based in Newham, has nearly dou-
bled in the past year, thanks to 
increasing demand for the tech 
firm’s services – but also because of 
its employee-friendly reputation.The company’s spacious office in 

gas Hill has a live music area, 
recording studio, games consoles, 
pool tables and more for staff to 
enjoy.

A package of benefits, including 
access to free counselling and men-
tal health first aid training, as well as 
a dog-friendly policy, means that 
RouteNote’s talented team is well 
looked after.

Staff numbers have gone from 45 
employees during the year ending 
March 2020 to 80 by March 2021. 
The latest total is 94.“I can honestly say that this is the 

nicest place I’ve worked,” said 
Alanna Hammond, who joined in 
August 2020 as the firm’s head of 
people and culture.“There’s such a great atmosphere 

here and it’s just a nice environment 

 6Head of people and culture Alanna Hammond, pictured with pomchi Foxy, loves 

working at RouteNote’s dog-friendly office in Newham Janna Dixon Photography

The business plan which was put together following extensive 
consultation with Newham businesses delivers projects and  
services under four key themes.
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fold-out map, with its easy-to-use, 
colour-coded key highlighting the 
different categories of businesses 
will allow people to see what’s on 
offer and where.Carole Theobald, chair of 

Newham BID, said: “So many new 
businesses have opened up in the 
past year alone and the variety is 
amazing.

“Charities, IT, engineering, sports 
businesses – you name it, it’s proba-
bly here.

“We thought a new map,  
combined with better signage  
in the area, would help visitors  

but also people working in the  
area.

“One of the really nice things 
about working in Newham is that 
everyone feels that they’re part of a 
bigger community. It’s easy to get to 
know each other.”The Newham map works along-

side the #FindItInNewham hashtag 
slogan, designed to promote the 
area’s range of 106 firms.The portable and at-a-glance 

directory is set to be handed out to 
companies and services on site but 
is also in the process of being distrib-
uted outside Newham to increase 
public awareness of what’s on offer 
here.

Newham is fast becoming a must-
visit destination, with a growing 
selection of bigger chains, charities 
and independent companies, plus 
vital services to the city.

Glyn Ford, shift manager at the 
Royal Mail Truro Mail Centre, based 
in Newham, said the map would be 
a great way to help people easily find 
what they’re looking for.“Visitors to Newham often come 

in to see our staff at the centre to ask 
where certain businesses are on the 
estate,” said Glyn. “Having this map 
to hand will be a useful way to show 
people exactly where places are and 
what else is in the area.”Zoe Green recently set up her 

photography studio in Riverside 
House, Newham.She said: “A lot of my customers 

comment that they didn’t realise 
Newham was so big with so many 
businesses. A map to show who’s 
where is really helpful.”To find out how to stock the map 

or to get hold of a copy, email mel@newhambid.co.uk

Kayaking Club gets sight-loss charity members out on the water
MeMBeRS of a club for people liv-
ing with sight loss showed off their 
skills on the water during a kayaking 
event.

Under the expert guidance of 
Access Lizard Adventure, the group 
went out on Clowance Lake in Cam-
borne as part of a series of sessions 
organised by iSightCornwall.The Newham Road charity, which 

has just celebrated its 165th anniver-
sary, helps people affected by sight 
loss through a range of services, 
including activities and clubs set up 
to encourage people to get together 
and learn a new skill.

These sessions, which include 
kayaking, bowling, rifle shooting 
and playing guitar had to be  
postponed during the pandemic  
but are now back up and running, 
much to the delight of their  
members.

A group of six went out for Kayak-
ing Club last month and organisers 
said it was a joy to watch people out 
enjoying the water.Jodi Strick, iSightCornwall’s vol-

unteer manager, said: “Our clubs are 
an essential way of supporting peo-
ple with sight loss to keep active, so it 
was devastating when they had to 

close at short notice due to the 
Covid-19 pandemic.“Luckily, we have an amazing 

team of volunteers who kept in regu-
lar contact with the members to 
make sure that nobody felt lonely or 
isolated. And now, after 18 months, 
we’re delighted to be getting every-
one back together again to enjoy 
their activities and the company of 
their friends. everyone is so happy to 
be back.”

More Kayaking Club sessions are 
lined up, as well as other activities 
and clubs. To find out more, visit 
isightcornwall.org.uk

 6iSightCornwall has organised kayaking sessions Alex Dixon Photography

New generation steps up to run garage door firm»»Cornwall Garage Door Centre has opened up to a new generation of owners.Emily and Kieran Carter have taken over the well-respected family firm and are planning to take the newham-based business to new heights.Emily’s parents, Julie and Bill osborne, owned Cornwall Garage Door Centre for 21 years before it was bought by their daughter and her husband in July.
Emily had been working there as an office manager and Kieran as the company’s surveyor.The couple, who have a one-year-old son, have thrown themselves into their new roles and are working on a rebrand to put their stamp on the family-run firm, while working to deliver the high-quality service customers are used to.Emily said: “we’ve been really busy already because so many people are doing home improvements since lockdown.”She added that Cornwall Garage Door Centre was in an ideal location.“we’re In the heart of Truro, surrounded by other local companies,” she said. “You can come to newham and improve every aspect of your home.”See cornwallgaragedoors.co.uk

 6Kieran and Emily CarterCornwall Garage Door Centre

Map allows people to see what’s on offer in city’s business quarter

I T’S all mapped out – Newham’s incredible range of more than 100 businesses are now on show in a 
handy pocket-sized guide.The latest version has just been 

put together and distributed after 
the arrival of more than 30 new firms 
in the past three years.Newham Business Improvement 

District (BID) produced a map back 
in 2018 to help visitors and workers 
find their way around the busy site 
in Truro.

A colourful updated guide has 
now been created to showcase the 
new and diverse number of large 
and small companies that now call 
Newham home.Recent additions to Truro’s busi-

ness quarter include Antimatter 
Games, R&L Framing and Zoe Green 
Photography.

Newham BID bosses hope the 

 6Carole Theobald, chair of Newham BID, with 
Glyn Ford, shift manager at Royal Mail Truro 

Mail, with the new map of the business quarterJanna Dixon Photography
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around 20 people and has gradually 
expanded over the years.The company’s Rising Storm 2: 

Vietnam tactical first-person shooter 
game sold more than one million 

copies all over the world. Interna-
tional interest is already building 
around the next two projects: IGI 
Origins, a prequel to the much-loved 
IGI franchise, and ’83, a multi-per-
son shooter game, set in the Cold 
War. A YouTube announcement 
about IGI Origins has had more than 
2.5 million views.Despite global success AntiMatter 

is fiercely proud of its Cornish roots 
and has a strong focus on employee 
wellbeing.

“Our industry is very competitive, 
particularly in terms of obtaining 
and retaining the best talent,” said 
Rich, who has worked all over the 
world for some of the biggest gam-
ing companies but moved here from 
Copenhagen in 2014 because he 
wanted to come back to the UK and 
a place he had always wanted to live.“We view Cornwall as being our 

unique selling point. There is just 

this natural beauty all around us 
here. 

Sometimes, people who don’t 
know the area just think it’s all body-
boards and ice creams. That’s a part 
of it, but Cornwall is also a really 
great place to live and work.”Many of AntiMatter’s staff have 

been working from home during  
the pandemic but most are expected 
to return to the new office in  
September.

The firm is planning to have a 
hybrid system in place where staff 
can divide their time between the 
studio in Newham and home if they 
choose to.

Rich said he was looking forward 
to a new era in a new HQ. He said: “We’ve got a hugely tal-

ented team and a huge potential for 
success ahead of us. We are growing 
and will continue to grow.” » See antimattergames.com

Creativity matters in design of new 
studio for leading games company

tHe managing director of the largest games company in the South West says the firm’s new 
studio is perfect for inspiring award-
winning creativity.AntiMatter Games took over the 

former HSBC building in Vivian 
House at Newham Business Park 
just over a year ago.Since then the office has been 

transformed into a fantastic work-
space for the 50-plus team who 
develop first-person shooter games 
which have won awards and 
received much critical acclaim. 
Their latest title has sold more than 
one million copies internationally.Managing director Rich Barham 

says AntiMatter’s new stylish home, 
complete with gym, large lounge, 
kitchen and gaming area, is a great 
place to work.

“I’m really delighted with the new 
offices,” he said. “The way we’ve 
designed it means that we’ve been 
able to make sure that as many of the 
team as possible have a view over 
the river.”

When they’re not at their desks, 
AntiMatter’s staff can visit the gym 
(which also doubles as a motion 
capture area), watch television, chat 
or play games in the top-floor 
lounge.

“We spend a lot of time at work 
and the idea was for people to be 
able to step away from their desks,” 
said Rich.

“One of the big things we wanted 
to do here was to have a significant 
amount of space dedicated to not 
working. That might sound strange 
but we’re a pretty creative organisa-
tion because it’s a creative medium. 
We want to make sure we’re encour-
aging that creativity.”AntiMatter Games began life in 

Falmouth in 2013 as a small firm of 

 6The AntiMatter team are settling in to their new studio
Sally Mitchell/Design Room Cornwall

 6Rich Barham of AntiMatter GamesSally Mitchell/Design Room City’s Cadets are back on parade and on lookout for new recruits

CITY of Truro Sea Cadets and Royal 
Marines Cadets are holding their 
annual general meeting next month.Group leaders say they are 

delighted to be back up and “parad-
ing” with a busy programme.The unit was closed throughout 

the pandemic, but cadets and staff 
were able to maintain a limited 
timetable using online sessions.The Sea Cadets, based in River-

side House, Newham, take part in a 
range of activities, including sailing, 
kayaking, powerboating and  
camping.

These experiences are designed to 
build confidence and teach young-
sters important life skills, such as 
teamwork and self-discipline.

Cadets from the unit recently  
took part in a series of events at 
Stithians Lake, where they com-
pleted water safety assessments and 
started their Royal Yachting Associa-
tion training.

Cadets can gain different qualifi-
cations which can help them as they 
move on to further education or 
employment.

Alison Avard, from the unit man-
agement team, said the online AGM 
at 7pm on September 9 was a great 
opportunity to talk about upcoming 
events and plans for the future after 
a difficult few months. She said: “We are trying to  

spread the word that we are open, 
have survived and are keen to hear 

from cadets, parents, volunteers, 
supporters.” 

The AGM is also a chance to 
appeal to new members.City of Truro Sea Cadets and  

Royal Marines Cadets are open to 
girls and boys aged between 10  
and 18. 

Cadets aged 10 to 12 parade on 
Mondays from 7pm to 8.30pm, and 
12- to 18-year-olds on Thursdays 
from 7pm to 9pm.Adult volunteers are also encour-

aged to get in touch. Training is pro-
vided in all roles. » To find out more, search Facebook 

for “City of Truro Sea and Royal 
Marines Cadets” or visit sea-cadets.
org

 6City of Truro Sea Cadets out on the waterCity of Truro Sea Cadets

Accountancy staff are aiming to go around the world»»A teAm of up to 150 staff at chartered accountancy firm Bishop Fleming has started a virtual challenge to circumnavigate the globe.the company, which has offices in Newham Road, Newham Business Park, has launched the event as part of its Back: Better campaign.the project aims to promote health and wellbeing among its employees and provide fundraising opportunities for staff.
Any activity can be included in the challenge, including walking, hiking, running, cycling, swimming, rowing or even stand-up paddleboarding.the distances covered by Bishop Fleming’s staff will be added together.the plan is that the combined efforts of the team will eventually take in six continents and 31 countries – a total of 40,000 miles.managing partner Andrew Sandiford said: “After an unprecedented 18 months of being distanced from each other, this challenge is a great initiative to bring us back closer together whilst having some much-needed fun.“We are an innovative, relationship-led business and that is why we’re launching our Round the World challenge – we want as many of our people, their families and our clients to join us in the attempt.” » See bishopfleming.co.uk

❝❝ We want as many of our people, their families and our clients to join us in the attempt
Andrew Sandiford

What’s Next - More information will be coming soon

Summary of BID Financial Arrangements

*Reserves will allow Newham BID to respond to other business needs throughout the year and to allocate additional funds where required

Enhance the Environment £8,000

Safe & Secure  £10,050

Place & Buisness Promotion £36,000

Creating Connections £1,000

Management & Administration £20,000

Total expenditure £75,050

Enhance the Environment £15,000

Safe & Secure  £10,000

Place & Buisness Promotion £36,000

Creating Connections £2,000

Management & Administration £20,000

Total expenditure £83,000*

Applications for new committee members from different sectors and across Newham are always welcome –  
if you are interested please get in touch with Mel Richardson 

Leigh Ibbotson // Chervarya (Chair)
Carole Theobald // iSight Cornwall 
Alan Treloar // Vickery Holman 
Katie Harland // Cornish Mutual

Simon Hendra // Brooklands Classics 
Russell Dodge // BLS Estates
Mark Killingback // Truro Harbour Authority

Members of the Newham BID Committee are:

Rob Nolan // Cornwall Council/Truro CC 
Rolf Munding // Routenote 
Peter Kelland // South West Water 

www.newhambid.co.uk // Mel Richardson is the Newham BID Manager.   
Mel can be contacted on mel@newhambid.co.uk or 07968 508295

•	 Newham BID has appointed landscape architects, Meiloci to 
create an exciting landscape strategy including planting, art and 
sculpture using recyclable materials from businesses on Newham. 
Following the landscaping at the entrance to Newham, the 
verge adjacent to Skinners will be planted next. Other ideas for 
implementation across the estate include the installation of bug 
hotels, outdoor seating and vegetable/herb plots where Newham 
employees can grow produce. It is also hoped to install beehives 
with a view to having ‘Newham honey’ in the future.

•	 Newham BID will be looking at how it can do more to create a 
‘green’ industrial estate, supporting businesses to reduce their 
carbon footprint. 

•	 Meet your neighbour – following 
a difficult two years, Newham 
BID would like to get businesses 
on Newham together to meet, 
find out new information, share 
good practices and do business 
together. We also want to 
know what you like, don’t like 
and what you might need for 
the future. 

Figures compare the 
last 12 months to the 
previous year.

Stats 24,896
Website  

page views

+8.3%

206,660
Video views on 

Facebook & Twitter

+183%

14,356
Website  

user

+5.5%

1,138
Facebook  
Followers

+5% +5%622
Twitter  

Followers

Place and Business Promotion –  
let us promote your business
Our marketing and social media plan is designed to enhance the 
profile of Newham and its businesses to drive footfall and sales 
through PR and marketing campaigns. This is done via a variety  
of methods:

Videos that have a strong impact online; video interviews have 
allowed us to expand on written articles, giving business owners 
and staff the chance to promote what they do and why they enjoy 
being based in Newham.  
Go to www.facebook.com/pg/newhambid/videos/

Social media - news, videos and links to Newham-based 
businesses are regularly posted on Twitter and Facebook, 
providing important updates of the services offered at Newham.

If your business has social media accounts, please follow the 
Newham Twitter and Facebook profiles and share your news with 
us.

Tweets from @newham_truro include 
the hashtag #finditinNewham, so please 
use this in your own social media as part 
of the awareness-building campaign.

In the third year of the second term of Newham BID, Cornwall 
Council, the billing authority was due to collect levy payments 
totalling £76,316 from 143 levy payers that have operated in 
the BID during 2021/22. By 1st March 2022, 98% of the annual 
levy had been collected providing £75,050 at Newham BIDs 
disposal for the twelve-month period with the remaining levy 
pledged to be paid shortly.  

The forecast for expenditure to 31st March 2022: The planned spend in the year to 31st March 2023:

Newham & Port of Truro 
Website: news and 
business directory. 
 
Hard Copy Map  
and Directory:  
recently updated 
 
West Briton: Monthly 
full editorial pages in 
the Truro & Falmouth 
editions. These 
articles feature a wide 
range of Newham 
businesses, both 
established firms and 
new arrivals.
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the lack of secure housing in Corn-
wall and can now provide accom-
modation for 145 people experienc-
ing homelessness.“It’s really hard at the moment 

because there is not a lot of accom-
modation out there,” said Lois.“We are running at full capacity 

pretty much all of the time and  
there is an unprecedented need for 
the work we are doing at the 
moment.”

Despite difficult circumstances, the charity is making a real difference. Its goal is to pro-vide the support and time people need to find a permanent route out 
of homelessness.As well as emergency provision,  

St Petrocs offers longer-term  
supported accommodation and the 
chance for residents to engage  
with training and employment 
opportunities.One success story is Tim. Corn-

wall born and raised, Tim was sofa-
surfing after leaving home and was 
facing the prospect of sleeping on 
the streets.

His sister phoned St Petrocs and 
helped him set up an assessment. 
Tim spoke to someone from St Pet-
rocs and they placed him in emer-
gency accommodation. Just having 
a proper bed to sleep in was a treat 
for him.

He said: “It’s crazy how much you 
miss a bed. My first night in a proper 
bed after five weeks was amazing!”Tim recently moved into a sup-

ported accommodation flat in the Falmouth/Penryn area and is now hoping to find a steady job.
“All of this only happens because people are so generous,” said Lois.“We’re now just looking to make 

that final push to reach our target. 
Anything that business and organi-
sations can do would be  
fantastic.”

To help, you can apply for an 
appeal pack on behalf of a church, 
community organisation, business 
or group.

Donations can be made and 
downloadable resources are availa-
ble at stpetrocs.org.uk

 6Truro Recycling Centre is the only scrapyard in Cornwall licensed to recycle old boats
SW Productions

Video reveals the course  of a boat’s final voyage

»»The work done by Cornwall’s only boat dismantling service has been showcased in a new video.Filmed at Truro Recycling Centre, it reveals the processes that go into taking apart huge vessels destined for the scrapyard.

Roman Drew, manager at the site in Lighterage Quay, Newham, says their boat dismantling service has never been so busy.The Newham business is the only scrapyard in Cornwall licensed to recycle old boats – everything from 

Newlyn fishing trawlers to private boats. They can dismantle vessels up to 500 tonnes. The latest project was a sand dredger from Padstow.“The last year has been the busiest since we launched about three years ago,” said Roman, who 

is booked to give a talk next week at the South West Regional Ports Association on the work Truro Recycling Centre does. “It’s great because we’re getting a bit more noticed for the work we do.”The footage, filmed by SW 

Productions, shows the boat dismantling team – plus an astonishing array of lifting equipment – tackling a Newlyn fishing trawler.To find out more, see trurorecycling.co.uk

Rise in demand prompts firm to seek new recruits
»»Cornwall woodburners is looking for new recruits to join the team.
The firm, based in newham road, is expanding after a rise in demand for its products, including woodburners, multi-fuel stoves, gas fires, gas stoves, electric fires and range cookers.

owner Samantha roberts is hoping to recruit a trainee Hetas (Heating Equipment Testing and approval Scheme) installer and a skilled labourer.Cornwall woodburners has one of the largest independent showrooms in the South west, with a huge range, including 24 “live displays” which allow customers to experience the stoves, fires and cookers.Samantha said the firm had seen its workload rise in the past two years, with woodburners as popular as ever.She said: “Many people are investing heavily in their homes since lockdown and we have seen a huge rise in the amount of work we are undertaking throughout the year.”To find out more, see cornwallwoodburners.co.uk

vulnerable and have nowhere else  
to turn.

In October 2021 alone, the charity 
saw 101 people who had slept rough 
in Cornwall at some point that 
month.

The money raised in the appeal 
goes towards providing emergency 
support and accommodation, 
including rooms in hotels and B&Bs 
across Cornwall. Once in the emer-
gency accommodation, St Petrocs 
works with individuals to find more 
sustainable housing.In addition, the charity is growing 

its residential services in response to 

Charity overwhelmed by response 
to Winter Appeal to help homelessK InD-HeArTeD individuals, businesses and organisa-tions have raised more than 

£100,000 to help those who find 
themselves homeless this winter.St Petrocs launched its Winter 

Appeal in December, an annual fun-
draising mission to provide accom-
modation and support for people in 
Cornwall during the coldest months 
of the year.

Since then, staff and volunteers at 
the charity, which has its adminis-
trative office in newham road, say 
they have been overwhelmed by  
the generosity shown by local  
fundraisers.

Today, St Petrocs is calling for help 
with the final push to meet its 
£150,000 Winter Appeal target by the 
end of February.“What we’ve raised so far is amaz-

ing,” said Lois Wild, from St Petrocs’ 
fundraising and communications 
team.

“We are always so grateful to the 
community of Cornwall. We quite 
simply couldn’t do what we do with-
out their support. It keeps us all 
going and gives us such a boost.”St Petrocs’ Winter Appeal aims to 

provide much-needed services to 
people who are often at their most 

 6Staff at St Petrocs are delighted with 
the response to their Winter Appeal 

St Petrocs

Get in touch
If you’ve got a story, let Mel know at mel@newhambid.co.uk  
or alternatively, contact our PR and Marketing team at DCA  
via newham@dca-pr.co.uk


